DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S MIDWINTER REPORT 33S
I would like to start by saying thank you to the cabinet members for all their efforts and hard work so far this year in working with me to achieve my goals and the goals of the clubs. I was very excited to get the Directories out to you at the first Cabinet Advisory Meeting.  I have visited 60 percent of the clubs so far and have really enjoyed listening to all the great things you do. I am asking clubs to work together to help each other, as I make my visits. There are a lot of struggling clubs and they need your help and support. Just remember the District is here for you if you need anything. 
As you know my theme this year is “Compassion Thru Service” and all the clubs are working very hard to provide quality service to our communities and individuals in need. My challenge to the clubs is to do one more Service Project than they usually do for the year. PDG Sandy Fife is doing a phenomenal job as GST and we are looking forward to some great District service projects at our Midwinter and in the spring as planned. We are at 57% for reporting on MYLION and the Multiple District is at 47%. I would ask clubs that are not reporting to make an effort to do this. We want to know what you are doing! Many of our clubs are working closely with their local food pantries in our Hunger cause. The Wareham and Rochester Club have applied for a $100,000.00 Grant from LCIF to help fund the construction of a Damien’s Food Pantry Building in Wareham. We will continue to support all the Lions GLOBAL CAUSES. 
Vision is always at the top of our priority and we continue to provide vision screening for children with the Spot Camera throughout the District. Our Eyeglass recycling group has sent out over 100,000 pairs of glasses. Kudos to them for their efforts. More clubs are now doing their own eyeglass washing as this is a big help. 
We continue to support Mas Lions Eye Research Fund which is seed grant money for the major research hospitals in Boston and thank you for your donations. I am shooting for $300,000.00 to raise for the District on this.  I would like to recognize 1st VDG Deb Horner for running a very successful walk Along we had at Scusset Beach Park and Pat Salvas for her efforts to raise money for MLERF.
Public Relations and Communications to the local communities, I have been emphasizing as an imperative action we need to have happen more so to get our name out there of who we are and what we do. I have been posting club events on the District Facebook Page and will continue to do so. I hope you will put club events in the Newsletter. I would like to see your Service Project Pictures that we can share with other lions and put in the Newsletter.
Membership is key and I hope you are all doing your best to retain members and bring in new members. I am a glass half full kind of person, so even though membership is down we should do our best to find new Lions. Clubs are aging and Covid has hurt a lot of clubs. Please think out of the box on this matter. Think about a Branch club or simplify your rules about requirements to be a member. I know we can turn this down trend around. Please use the new Orientation Presentation that was sent out, to present to your members.
GLT and PDG Kathy Salem is working hard to provide you quality Leadership training throughout the year. We have offered a Guiding Lion program. I hope you will consider going to Emerging Lions Leadership Institute on March 3, 4 and 5th in Holliston for Lions who have not been a club president yet. You will really get a lot out of it. Please contact Kathy for any questions on training.
We have a lot of Youth programs that we continue to partake in such as Leos, Youth Speech Contest, Peace Poster Contest, Quest, Diabetes Camps, Youth Camp/Exchange, and All State Band. I urge all the clubs to get involved in working with the youth as this gets back to the parents and will attract new members.
My goal for LCIF is $70,000.00 for the District and I thank the clubs for what they have donated so far for a total of $22,656.70 as of this report. Please remember what this money goes for; disaster relief, humanitarianism, local GRANTS we get and Melvin Jones awards. You also can go online and donate personally and your club will get credit.
LIONCON2023 BOSTON has taken a lot of effort and time by the committee and I hope you are all supporting their needs. This may never happen again in Boston.
In conclusion I would like to say it is an honor serving as your District Governor. I think we have an AWESOME DISTRICT. I am not perfect and will continue to do the best I can for the rest of my term. I care about helping others, giving back and serving. I can’t do it alone so let’s continue as a team as we are all in this together. I want to especially thank my CS Nancy Sullivan and CT Deb Howland for all that they do. Lorraine Thompson has special Kudos from me for the Directory and Newsletter. I have to thank my wife Francine for putting up with all the time I am not around. I am quite sure I might of missed thanking certain people so thank you all. I look forward to the rest of my visitations. I will continue to make an effort to rebuild a few of the clubs that are in real trouble, strengthen membership or even getting some Branch Clubs going. I want our next Vice District Governors to succeed and I will be mentoring them and continue to give them my support. As International President Brian Sheehan says “TOGETHER WE CAN”

Respectfully submitted,
District Governor Bob Coluci


1ST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S REPORT
My First Vice District Governor year started off fast and furious planning the canal walk at Scusset beach for MLER (See Canal Walk report)

I started with visiting Mattapoisett lions harbor days, K9 Luna and I walked around viewing and purchasing some of the beautiful crafts and talked to the spectators about lions since K9 Luna is an attention getter. Then we stopped and I enjoyed one of their famous strawberry shortcakes and mingled with a few of the Mattapoisett Lions and took pictures. I later in the year returned to the Mattapoisett Club to speak about DG Bob goals and also about Paws of Comfort Lions.

SEMPOC were invited to Westover AFB with our K9 Lions to bring comfort to the troops. It happened to be the hottest day of the year. The Commander was so excited that we still showed up his wife escorted us to our location. The bookend 1st Vice DGs for the state District Y and S were both present as we tried to educate and recruit lions for District Y. 
We also had shipped Operation shoebox packages to Westover AFB troops serving overseas 6 months prior to our visit.

Being the Guiding Lion for CC Paws of Comfort Lions Club, we held a membership drive during the summer at the Cape Cod Dog Center. We are still working on leads from that event. We recently inducted the 3 Lions that came on at the end of PDG Martin’s year and will be inducting 3 to 4 more Lions in Jan or Feb (from the above membership drive) with K9s to be trained.  We have had several in-person meetings and a few zoom meetings to stay connected.  Truthfully, I am struggling to find my strength to rebuild this club, after being blindsided by members resignations and having them start their own 501C3. However, the way I look at it is, the SEMPOC provided them with the knowledge and the tools they needed.  Sadly, they ran with it to form their own club. Even though they are NO LONGER LIONS, to ease our discomfort, they continue to do good for the community.

I have been to 2 amazing events….
The first was the Dighton Arts Festival. If you have never attended this, please put this on your list of things to do for Nov 2023.  This was truly a community event, not just the town attending but participating also. They pulled together everybody in the community from young to old. There was an elementary school choir to senior singers, a Revolutionary War Reenactment by the Historical Society, local dance studio performances, to the HS Band playing, very creative middle school art pictures displayed. In the middle of all the 40 plus crafters was this spectacular amazing circus art display from animals to a strong man photo opt designed by a special needs student which was influenced by one of the art teachers. The auto auction up the street allowed the spectators cars to park for free as buses took you back and forth to the festival.  Even the neighboring town police volunteered their time for traffic duty, the town garden club had a Christmas tree raffle. The scouts helped set up and take down tables. The Dighton Lions never stopped between cooking food, holding a wine tasting event, selling raffle tickets to checking on crafters.  This event was truly like something from a Hallmark movie.  Amazing job Dighton Lions and Araujo Farms for hosting such an amazing inclusive town event.

The 2nd event was held by the Easton Lions club. I had the privilege of being invited and partaking in their 1st Veterans Appreciation Night. The attendees were veterans, disabled veterans, veterans of war and veterans still serving. There were also Gold Star mothers as well as Veterans Service Officers from 2 communities and the grand marshal of the upcoming Veterans Day parade was also in attendance.  The meal was a turkey dinner with all the fixings and pies for dessert. Any leftover food was donated to My Brothers Keeper another community program.

[bookmark: _Hlk123154966]The tables were donned with a creative flag display. We sang patriotic songs with fellow lions, and state reps. This was a very well planned and attended evening. I got to speak on operation shoe box and informed the audience where all of our supplies we collect will go.  I hope this becomes a yearly tradition by the Easton Lions as this was a wonderful tribute to myself and fellow veterans.

I had the pleasure of attending the West Bridgewater Lions 75th Anniversary, which was quite different.

They celebrated with an 80s theme dance party and buffet which was delicious. The table favors were very creative, aqua net hairspray cans filled with pringles, a different fact book for every year in the 80’s and a mini rubik’s cube on every table. The band was EXCELLENT Dude and I even got to dress up 80s theme clothing which was right up my alley. A great time was had by all, I wouldn’t expect W. Bridgewater Lions to do anything different.  Throughout the year I have also attended a WB meeting and town event. 
I have also visited clubs inside our district Norton Lions and Norton Community, Duxbury, Brockton, West Bridgewater, Mattapoisett to speak on the Paws of Comfort Lions. Also was invited to speak at clubs outside our district as well. I can’t forget my Marshfield fair days volunteering selling hotdogs and corndogs for the Duxbury Lions. This is another event that needs help every year and it is a FUN time also. 

The Highlight of the year was finally seeing the Southeastern Mass Paws of Comfort Lions Club after 2 ½ years become the 1st Comfort Dog Club for Sturdy Memorial Hospital in Attleboro, Mass. Since the end of August, we have been visiting two times a month with our K9 Lions. (I wouldn’t be surprised if this was a first in lions history) It is truly amazing what our K9 Lions do bringing comfort to staff, ER patients, hospice patience with a wet nose and 4 paws.

My last visit of the year was with the Bridgewater Academy Lions (BALC). I really wasn’t there on VDG business, but as a VDG sharing in friendship at their holiday meeting due to the loss of two amazing Lion members. Bev and Paula. This was my first visit since my surgery and being with this wonderful club lifted my spirits, unbeknownst to them they had given me a much-needed stroll down my memory lane with ole-fashioned memories. We sang Holiday songs, told jokes and were given hand baked goodies. Don’t underestimate this senior club, they are incredible. Thank you for the memories!!!!
Even though I have missed the District Governors first 2 cabinet meetings due to medical issues and a couple of surgeries. I have been staying on top of all my DGE training and requirements. Even attended New England Lions Council (NELC). 

I even got to deliver Operation shoe box items to the Providence Women’s Outreach Center/Clinic with assistance from a club member who really didn’t want to take me since it was only 5 days after my surgery. Who is going to argue with a Veteran.  I did pay the price when I got home. 

I am also WICKED excited that the Lions International Convention will be right here in Boston, especially since this is my First, I will be promoting this amazing event in our District…. Who doesn’t Love a Parade?

Thank you PID Joyce and committee members for orchestrating such a mammoth undertaking.
I would like to say thank you to District Governor Bob for keeping me in the loop and mentoring me along the way. And a special Thank You to DG Bob and his cabinet for all their patience and well wishes during my derailment with health issues.

We all need to remember to respect one another and work as a team for you don’t know what that person might be going through.

It has been a pleasure visiting clubs in our district and I am looking forward to more visits in 2023 and supporting DG Bob with his goals.

Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                                  
Deb Horner, 
1st Vice District Governor

2ND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S REPORT
Greetings Lions and LEOs. The first half of this year has certainly flown by for me like I’m sure it has for you and your clubs. We left the 104th convention in Montreal invigorated by our international president’s energy and excited to work with one-another from his theme: Together, We Can! The second my car was parked in my driveway after the drive home, I set out to work. And I was so enheartened from what I saw:
A world, waking up – coming back to life. Though the leaves were just beginning to turn and the weather was cooling, for the Lions of District 33S, it was like a long winter was coming to an end at last. Annual, staple events were back! (And with attendees to boot!) I was so happy to attend some events I had been attending annually since before I was a LEO and others that I had never gone to before!
In addition to attending these events, I’ve partnered with 1VDG Deb to ensure that in addition to a District Governor visit, each club would see a Vice District Governor over the course of the Lions year. I’ve met with about a third of my twenty-six clubs thus far and intend to meet the goal of all of them before the end of the year.
We’re well on our way to DG Bob’s goals and are also excited to welcome over 20 000 Lions to Boston in just over six months from when this report is read! I join our District Governor and the LCI Con committee in urging all Lions – individual or as a club – to please, Please, PLEASE volunteer as much as they can for this once-in-a-lifetime opportunity. Some of my most formative moments, both as a Lion and as a person, were made during the International Conventions over the years. They were only possible because of the host committees and volunteers.
In conclusion, I entreat my fellow Lions to one last request – help me make this second half of DG Bob’s year to be even more successful than the first half has been. He’s a great governor and he’s relying on all of us to make it past the finish line with goals achieved. Let’s show that Compassion Through Service to others by hosting or attending service events like the ones our GST is working tirelessly to provide. Together, We Can make a difference because that’s just how District 33S Lions work! 

Respectfully submitted,
Michael Middleton
2nd Vice District Governor


CABINET SECRETARY’S REPORT
My Cabinet secretary year is halfway through, it has been a pleasure and an honor for Cabinet Treasurer Debbie and myself to have already visited over half the clubs in our district while accompanying the District Governor.
We still have plenty of time to meet the District Governors goals:
· Plus, one member for each club
· Raising $70,000 for LCIF
· Raising $300,000 for MLERF
· Finding future leaders to attend ELLI and RLLI to represent our District
I am committed to supporting the District Governor and his cabinet in 2023, while having fun along the way.
I hope everyone is looking forward to the International Convention coming to Boston in July.   Please signup to volunteer “WE NEED YOU”.
[bookmark: _Hlk124269739]Also, I would like to say how in awe I am of the deep commitment that our clubs have, despite the challenges of Covid and its variants. Thank You for all that you do.
Wishing everyone a Happy Healthy New Year.  
Respectfully Submitted,
Nancy Sullivan
Cabinet Secretary
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CABINET TREASURER’S REPORT
ADMINISTRATIVE ACCOUNT SUMMARY
Mid-Winter 2023

	Unrestricted Admin Account
	

	
	Opening Balance
	 $      500.00 

	
	Deposits
	 $ 13,235.54 

	
	Expenses
	 $   7,447.38 

	
	Balance
	 $   6,288.16 

	
	
	

	
	
	

	JFS Admin Account
	

	
	Opening Balance
	 $      554.98 

	
	Deposits
	 $      965.00 

	
	Expenses
	 $      831.00 

	
	Balance
	 $      688.98 

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Dues Encumbrances Account
	

	
	Opening Balance
	 $      546.75 

	
	Deposits
	 $               -   

	
	Expenses
	 $               -   

	
	Balance
	 $      546.75 

	
	
	

	Total Admin Account
	

	
	Opening Balance
	 $   1,601.73 

	
	Deposits
	 $ 14,200.54 

	
	Expenses
	 $   8,278.38 

	
	Balance
	 $   7,523.89 





ACTIVITIES ACCOUNT SUMMARY
Mid-Winter 2023

	SUB ACCOUNT
	Beginning Balances
	Total Deposits
	Interim Balance
	Total Expenses
	Ending Balance

	Activity for Special Children
	$5,190.60 
	$3,100.00 
	$8,290.60 
	
	$8,290.60 

	Area of Greatest Need
	$11,705.09 
	$2,075.00 
	$13,780.09 
	
	$13,780.09 

	Diabetes Awareness
	$10,342.50 
	$2,700.00 
	$13,042.50 
	($3,375.00)
	$9,667.50 

	Diabetes Camp
	$4,630.25 
	$5,800.00 
	$10,430.25 
	
	$10,430.25 

	District Day of Service
	$0.00 
	$1,025.00 
	$1,025.00 
	
	$1,025.00 

	Eyeglass Recycling
	$6,317.11 
	$625.00 
	$6,942.11 
	($527.11)
	$6,415.00 

	Helen Keller Award (LCI EYO)
	$1,043.71 
	
	$1,043.71 
	
	$1,043.71 

	Leos
	$446.40 
	$200.00 
	$646.40 
	
	$646.40 

	Operation Shoebox
	$9,745.60 
	$1,275.00 
	$11,020.60 
	
	$11,020.60 

	Pawsox  (MLERF)
	$2.00 
	
	$2.00 
	
	$2.00 

	Peace Poster
	$453.24 
	$450.00 
	$903.24 
	
	$903.24 

	Strides Grant
	$0.00 
	
	$0.00 
	
	$0.00 

	Unassigned
	$1,754.78 
	$3.38 
	$1,758.16 
	
	$1,758.16 

	Youth Speech (MD33)
	$8,739.28 
	$975.00 
	$9,714.28 
	($800.00)
	$8,914.28 

	Lions Quest
	$1,200.00 
	$350.00 
	$1,550.00 
	
	$1,550.00 

	MLERF Holding Account
	$0.00 
	
	$0.00 
	
	$0.00 

	LCIF Holding Account
	$0.00 
	
	$0.00 
	
	$0.00 

	Total
	$61,570.56 
	$18,278.38 
	$79,848.94 
	($4,702.11)
	$75,146.83 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Restricted
	$48,110.69 
	$15,275.00 
	$63,385.69 
	($4,702.11)
	$58,683.58 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Area of Greatest Need
	$11,705.09 
	$1,975.00 
	$13,680.09 
	$0.00 
	$13,680.09 

	Unassigned
	$1,754.78 
	$3.38 
	$1,758.16 
	$0.00 
	$1,758.16 

	Total Unrestricted
	$13,459.87 
	$1,978.38 
	$15,438.25 
	$0.00 
	$15,438.25 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Total  
	$61,570.56 
	$17,253.38 
	$78,823.94 
	($4,702.11)
	$74,121.83 


½ HALF DUES COLLECTED SUMMARY
Mid-Winter 2023

TOTAL DUES DUE:				$5,636.25
TOTAL DUES PAID:				$5,208.75
TOTAL DUES OUTSTANDING:		$    427.50	
% PAID:						92.42% 

*DUES FOR 2ND HALF WERE SENT OUT JANUARY 8, 2023
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Best wishes to District Governor Bob 
and our District.
West Bridgewater Lions
Paula Bunker
President

Lions Clubs International Convention - Boston 2023 Host Committee Report
The MD33 hosting preparations for the Lions Clubs International Convention in Boston this coming July are progressing well.  We are grateful for all of the time and attention that so many of our MD 33 Lions have been giving to this exciting event.   
The International Convention will take place at the Boston Convention & Exhibition Center from July 7-11, 2023.  The Lions International Board of Directors meeting will take place from July 3-6, 2023.  The District Governor Elect school will take place on July 6.  Lions from around the world will be in our state for about 2 weeks beginning approximately the very end of June or beginning of July.
Our executive committee has been meeting monthly (mostly via Zoom) for the past 3.5 years.  The full committee has been having status meetings once a month for the past 2.5 years with the individual sub-committees meeting on their own schedules.  The Lions Clubs International convention department has met with various members of the committee in person 3 times (Nov. 2021, Aug. 2022, and Nov. 2022) and as of January 2023 begins their bi-weekly zoom calls with our committee(s).  IP Brian Sheehan and 1VP Patti Hill have visited several times for their main convention planning.  The planning of the convention itself is not the responsibility of MD 33 nor Boston 2023 Host Committee.  
We have hosted multiple delegations from around the world who have come on their site visits to plan for their delegations’ caucus & receptions. 
We are expecting to host approximately 15,000 Lions from around the world here in MD 33.  Currently, our Hosting committee has 6 general sub-committees:  Manpower (Martin Middleton/Mark Desmarias, Parade (Babe Mainini/Deb Grassi), Hospitality - Hotels & Arrivals/Departures (John Babb/Andy Porter), District Governor Elect School (Sue Dunphy/Dawn Rice-Norton), Service (2022-2023 DGs), International Board Hospitality (Sandy Fife/Deb Wayne).  These committees each have a Chair &  Vice Chairperson. We have attempted representation from each of the 5 districts within the committees. The Chair/Vice Chairpersons are responsible for creating their sub-committees and filling their committees with volunteers from the master list.
There are currently 140 Lions from Massachusetts signed up to volunteer in various capacities during the convention timeframe.  Overall, there are approx. 342 volunteers signed up to help out at the convention – many of those individuals are out of state/out of country who may or may not ultimately be able to volunteer.  We need approximately 225 MASSACHUSETTS Lions to volunteer to work in some capacity during the timeframe July 1-12. 

As a courtesy to all Lions, since September, we have established a monthly open forum/discussion call where ANY Lion may ask questions of the Host Committee.  This Zoom call takes place on the last evening of every month at 7 PM.  Every Club Liaison should try to attend to get their questions asked/answered for their clubs. 
The question we are most frequently asked is “What do we need?” 
The answers are easy:  
1. We are in need of many more MD 33 Lions to sign up to cover a shift or 2 at the hotels, the airport, at the parade, the convention center, and at the 3 general plenary sessions & the International Show.  The only one of those locations that requires the Lion to be registered for the convention is working in the general plenary sessions & International Show.  Sign-up to volunteer at www.lcicon2023Boston.com
2. We need commitments now from CLUBS that they will get involved in some manner. The first part of that is having a Club Liaison designated.
3. We need $ to cover the costs of hosting.  This money covers such things as:  water for 5000 parade participants, permits, a hosted dinner for the International Board of directors, duck boats/trolleys for the International Board in the parade, signage, websites, etc.  
4. Get excited, volunteer, and attend!!    The Lions International Convention is a spectacle to behold and it is an honor to have been selected to host the convention in our Multiple District.
The projected Hosting costs of the convention are:   $100,000 - 125,000. 
To date (Jan. 2023) 33S clubs & 33S individuals have generously raised/donated/pledged:  $18,923.06 (33S clubs)  and $3680 (33S individuals).  
The total raised/pledged for MD 33 thus far is: $68,133.24.   We have requested and received a grant for $25,000 from LCI bringing us to a total raised/pledged of $84,447.24.  We currently have a projected shortfall of $15,000 – $40,000 in funds raised and we continue to press for more donations/sponsorships to get our total funds raised to the necessary $100K - $125K. 
There are 5 individual Lions District liaisons appointed.  33S’ liaison is PDG John Babb. The liaisons are responsible for communicating information from the host committee to their district’s clubs, securing a club liaison/contact, promoting the convention throughout the district, motivating attendance, motivating volunteers to work at the convention.  The liaisons are also the key connection to sale items such as shirts, pins, etc. Liaisons will a table & items to sell at each mid-winter conference in Jan/Feb 2023 as well as at advisories.  Items will also be available (post mid-winters) for purchase through the general website shopping cart at  www.lcicon2023.com 
Monthly newsletters specifically for volunteers are sent by the Manpower committee. If you have volunteered and are not receiving your newsletter send email to: manpower@LCICON2023Boston.com
General info monthly newsletters begin in January to all clubs that have supplied a club Liaison name to either their district liaison or directly to Host committee secretary PCC Joni Baptiste (joni33N@gmail.com)
There will be a Lions Day at Fenway  Red Sox vs Texas Rangers on the evening of July 6th.  Look for Group Sales Red Sox tickets available shortly on our LCICON2023.com website.  
Email any comments/suggestions to:   comments@LCICON2023Boston.com
There are 4 “websites” of interest:
       LCICON2023BOSTON.COM – explore volunteer opportunities, sign-up to volunteer, donate here, communicate with host committee here
       LCICON2023.COM – our local general information website about the convention and Boston
       LCICON.LIONSCLUBS.ORG – LCI’s website – REGISTER for convention here, see future conventions
       On Facebook:   “105th Lions Clubs International Convention – Boston” – this is LCI’s page, please visit and “Like” it to further generate interest worldwide.  
You won’t want to miss out on this opportunity to take part in one of the most New England involved conventions in Lions history.  The 2023 Lions International Convention in Boston will be a hotbed of activity for all of us with Connecticut Lions (MD 23) candidate PID Mark Lyon running for International 3VP, New Hampshire Lions (MD 44) candidate PCC Steve Middlemiss running for International Director, Maine Lions (SD 41) International Director John Youney completing his term on the International Board, and the Lions of Massachusetts (MD 33) Hosting all of it! 
We are enthusiastically looking forward to this July in a full court press for these last 6 month.  As Boston 2023 Host Committee Vice Chairperson PCC Joyce Hogan likes to say “Buckle Up!”. 
Thank you for doing all you can to help make this convention a smashing success for our state while bringing the pageantry of service & dedication of Lions in full view of the people around the world.
With you in Service,
Joyce Middleton, IPID
LCICON 2023 Boston Host Committee Chairperson



GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP APPROACH REPORT
The Global Membership Team has been struggling to form and get going!

WE NEED YOU!

This program only works when the membership decides to participate. It is designed to come from the membership to the District Leadership. Want to know more? Come have a conversation with me!

We need Lions who have ideas in the four areas of the approach:

*New Clubs     *New Members     *Rejuvenate Members with Service     *Support our Leaders

· Can you help the New Clubs team when recruiting for a new club or help with establishing a branch club for your own club or another one in the district? 
· Can you help create model membership kits to find new members?
· Do you have an idea for a service project or have one you have completed that other clubs could replicate?
· Is there a nearby club who might be struggling that you could partner with to help build them up?
· Do you have ideas for club-level or district-level recognition of members or clubs?
· Have you seen a good business-to-business directory we could adapt for Lions?
· Are you that Lion who can help to mentor newer Lions in your club? Got ideas on how that works?
· Any ideas for ways we can communicate better with our fellow Lions at the club and district levels?
· What does your club need to help you run your club? Who are the next leaders?
· Are you good at a social media platform? Could you help other Lions become better at using one of these tools?
 
We have many clubs that are struggling. How can we help each other so our district continues to be the vital and strong district it has always been?

What other ideas do you have to keep us ROARING and GROWING in this Lions’ year? All ideas are welcome! We need all of us working together.

Yours in Service,

District 33s GMA Coordinator Kathryn Salem
kathrynsalem@gmail.com


GLOBAL LEADERSHIP REPORT
Global Leadership Report – District 33S Midwinter Conference, January 2023

The Leadership program for this Lion’s year began with the training, in June of 2022, of the Club leadership. Workshops/Trainings are offered for incoming presidents (along with vice presidents), secretaries and service chairs, treasurers, membership chairs, club LCIF coordinators, along with zone and region chair training for the district.

In the late summer/early fall, training has been offered to individuals who were previously trained as Certified Guiding Lions for them to renew their certification. Any other Lions who would like to become a Certified Guiding Lion are welcomed and encouraged to be trained. Please contact me and I can show you how easy it is for you to do so!

Training has been offered, and continues to be offered, to those club officers and zone and region chairs who were unable to participate in the training last June. This can be done in small groups or individually as requested. Just let me know! The training for next year’s leaders is tentatively set for Monday, June 5, 2023.

Much of the training that is offered to our membership comes through LCI, the New England Lions Council (NELC), and our Multiple District (MD 33) Leadership Team. The following Leadership Training opportunities have already occurred:

· Faculty Development institute (FDI) 9/23/22-9/25/22 in Ottawa, ON, Canada
· The USA/Canada Forum 9/21-9/23/22, Ottawa, ON, Canada
· Locally held Faculty Development Institute (FDI) in conjunction with the New England Lions Council 10/11/22 – 10/13/22, Boxborough, MA
· Advanced Lions Leadership Institute (ALLI) 10/7/22 -10/9/22 in Los Angeles, CA
· NELC Fall (October, 2022) and Winter (January, 2023) meetings/trainings
· E. Lions Certified Instructor Program (LCIP)	January 13, 2023 – January 16, 2023 in Charlotte, NC (During our midwinter)

Upcoming MD 33 trainings are:
A. Zoom:  How to include at Home Participants in Training Sessions, 2/25/23 at 9:30
B. Emerging Lions Leadership Institute, 3/3/23-3/5/23, both via zoom and in person
C. Regional Lions Leadership Institute (RLLI). 4/21/23-4/23/23, both Zoom & in-person
D. DGE/VDGE/CSTE Training, 6/3/23-6/4/23 (6/3 zoom; 6/4 in person)
E. Region and Zone Chair Training, 6/10/23 in person

USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum, Reno, Nevada September 21 – 23, 2023
Look for the spring NELC weekend soon!

What training would you like to have? Let me know and we can get it done!

Yours in Service,
District 33s GLT Chair Kathryn Salem
kathrynsalem@gmail.com
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Best Wishes DG Bob and team 
for a successful Mid-Winter
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Sandwich Bourne Lions wishes
District Governor Bob and his Cabinet 
A great Mid Winter Conference 
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MASS LIONS EYE RESEARCH FOUNDATION
The District S Directors for MLERF this year are:  Lion Steve Garran, PDG Kathy Salem, PCST Loraine Thompson, PCST Pat Salvas, MLERF 3rd VP PDG Bev Dillon.  The Foundation is fortunate to be working with some of the best hospitals in the world for research and eye care.  All the money raised is given in the form of grants to six research institutions in Boston.  So many of the advances in the treatment of preventable blindness have been funded by money raised by the Lions.  If any of you or someone you know need assistance with making appointments at one of the hospitals, please contact one of the above Directors.
District S has already donated more than $36,000 to date this Lionistic year.  Thank you for all your efforts so far and please continue.  PCC PDG Jean Wilder, President of MLERF, has challenged each club in the state to increase their donations by 26%.  This would equal a $343,644.79 donation from District S.  We can do this.
You will be seeing our new MLERF flag at the Banquet this evening.  This flag was generously donated by our very own PCC PDG Paul (Past President of MLERF) and Linda Schleicher.
Again, thank you all for everything you do.  You truly make a difference in so many lives.
Respectfully submitted.
PDG Bev Dillon
[image: ]

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Eyemobile Foundation
First, I would like to Thank the officers, directors and committee for their dedicated service to the Lions Eyemobile Committee. This year we sent out a survey to the clubs asking for their input with regard to the use of the Eyemobile.  Currently the use of the Eyemobile is for parades and fairs.  The Eyemobile was not being utilized to it full extent.  Clubs were just not interested in using the Eyemobile.  The committee voted to donate the Eyemobile since it was in need of major costly repairs.

On December 12, 2022, the committee voted to contact Helping Hands to donate the Eyemobile if they would take it.  Helping Hands did take the Eyemobile.  Before giving the Eyemobile to Helping Hands the equipment in the Eyemobilewas removed.  We will have this equipment evaluated to see what the present value is.

The committee will again seek the Lions Club advise to see if we should pursue a smaller vehicle.

Thank you again to the officers, directors, and committee members for their service.  If you are interested in becoming a member of this committee we meet the second Monday of each month at Good Days Restaurant in Bridgewater at 7PM.

Sincerely,
Nadene L. Martin, Eyemobile President 

Helen Keller Award
The Helen Keller Service Award program was established in 2014 in honor of Helen Keller, who inspired Lions to be her “Knights of the Blind.”  She asked that they find a cure for preventable blindness.
The Helen Keller Service Award is for an individual who has accomplished outstanding humanitarian service to the community.  The individual can only be recommended by a Club or individual Lion.
The recipient receives a letter, plaque, and Drape Ribbon in recognition of dedicated humanitarian service from the District 33-S Governor and the Helen Keller Service Award/LCIF Chairperson.
As chair of the Hellen Keller award I am asking the clubs of District 33-S to consider giving an award to a deserving individual.  When submitting an application, the club is asked to donate $250.00.  All proceeds in excess of the cost of the award are deposited in a district account that can be used in the future by a District Governor to recognize an individual with a Melvin Jones Fellowship.  The Governor is asked to recognize an individual from a club that does not have the means to give awards themselves.  So far this year there have not been any Helen Keller Service Award presented.  Since it is asking for a smaller donation than is needed for a Melvin Jones Fellowship Award, giving this award is a great way to both support LCI and honor someone deserving of recognition at the same time.
Respectfully Submitted,
PDG Bev Dillon, Chair 
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Wishing DG Bob Coluci
And His Cabinet
A Successful Mid-Winter
Conference

Let The Festival Begin!

Come Visit our
Hospitality Room #247

Serving our Community
65 Years


Youth Speech Report
Our committee is functioning and continuing to do well. Our topic this year is “ENVIRONMENTAL CRISIS; FACT OR FICTION?”  The schools and students have found this to be an interesting topic to work on. We will have three students competing at the District Midwinter with their speeches. The winner will get $1,000.00 and the runner ups will get $200.00 each. All students will get plaques. 

There are only five clubs that had students in Zone or Region competitions this year, which is very disappointing. We would like to see this number increase so please think about this for next year if you are not sponsoring a student now. All the forms and instructions are on the website which we are keeping up to date, www.lionsyouthspeech.org.  All your ideas are welcome to make things better.

As Chair of the State Committee, we are working to keep the program strong and next year’s topic will be announced at my District’s Competition. Hope you will all attend the State Competition next year.

I would like to give a big shout out to Zone Chair Rebecca Morrissey and PDG Sandy Fife for running competitions. I want to thank all the other Lions who have helped and the judges for their participation. 

We are always looking for new quality judges (non-lions) and suggestions for new topics. 

I know raising money is difficult now but we appreciate all donations to the Youth Speech program which is basically prize money. 
	
                                                              Respectfully submitted
District Youth Speech Co-Chair; District Governor Bob Coluci and Zone Chair Nadene Martin.



Middleborough Lions Club:
The Middleborough Lions Club would like to extend our best wishes to District Governor Bob Coluci and his cabinet for a great first half of 2022-2023 year and continued success throughout the remainder of this Lionistic year.
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OPERATION SHOE BOX
This District Service Project is near and dear to my heart!!
I would like to say “thank you” to all the Lion volunteers who filled in during my absence, on Friday and Saturday sorting, packing, mailing and delivering. Also thank you to district 33S, without your generous donations this would not be possible.
Here is a list of the following Veterans places we were able to help:
Hyannis Outreach Center supplies the Cape and the Islands. Since there is a huge homeless population, we provided them with a lot of the warmer items. One of the SEM Paws members made a twin size bed roll out of plastic bags. This can keep an individual dry if sleeping on the ground. The SA Village club had also provided an abundance of hand and foot warmers upon delivery. Thank you to PCST Pat S and her husband Larry for delivering.
Plymouth Outreach Vet Center supplies veterans and veterans with families in 8 surrounding towns within the District 33S area. Hygiene items are mostly needed as well as jars of peanut butter and jelly. Thank you to CC Debbie and RC Dan for delivering.
Brockton VA Hospital services patients, homeless Vets and any Veteran who might need anything from the Canteen (Hospital Store) for free. Thank you to ZC Lori P and her husband Lion Chuck for delivering.
We were notified by one of our clubs of two Nursing Homes with veterans that needed some help. One was in Brockton with 7 Veterans and the other in E. Bridgewater with 20 Veterans. We were told that these veterans had only $75 a month to live on. We were all heartbroken when we heard and definitely made sure we loaded them up with toiletries, handmade lap blankets for the ones in wheelchairs, sweatpants, socks and anything else we could provide in quantity. All these items were provided to these veterans through our connection with the Brockton VA.
Women’s Outreach Clinic/Center in Providence, we provided them with handmade hats, scarves, gloves and slippers, toiletries, leggings, and several other necessities. Most of our items were going to women Veterans homeless, alone or with families for some Christmas Cheer. Thank you, CC Paws Sec Ann Marie, for driving me and assisting in this delivery.
Boxes shipped this year there were only 10. I took at this as good news as our loved ones were not overseas. In recent years we have shipped anywhere between 100 to 200 boxes. The 10 we mailed, 6 went to the same soldier. He was a Mansfield police officer and just got promoted to SGT and then he was deployed. We mailed a box for him and 5 other boxes so he could share with other soldiers who may or may not receive any care packages.
                                         In Summary
We reached: 
                      Veterans in their Homes
                              Away from home
                                    Who are Homeless
In Hospitals or Nursing Facilities 
                             that have become their HOME ……
                  Thank you ALL for your GENEROUS SUPPORT
Respectfully submitted, 
1VDG Deb Horner/Chairperson and also a Veteran 
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Join Bridgewater Lions Club for a St Patrick’s Day Dance. Friday March 17th at the Bridgewater Vets Club, 85 Cottage St, Bridgewtaer.
Come dance with Schitz & Giggles from 7:00 to 11:00. 
$35.00 per couple or $25.00 each
Some snacks will be provided or you can bring your own.
Prize for the best dressed St Patrick’s theme. 
Contact Bev Dillon at 508-208-9349 for tickets and questions[image: ]

Bridgewater lions club
Congratulates District governor bob coluci
1st Vice district governor deb horner, 2nd vice district governor Michael middleton, cabinet secretary nancy sullivan and cabinet treasurer Debbie howland 
on a great year
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ZONE CHAIR REPORTS

Zone 1 - Zone Chair Matthew Rueter

I have visited all seven Clubs in my Zone at least once.  I am pleased to present this mid-winter report on the status of the Clubs in my Zone.

Clubs in Zone 1
Barnstable-Yarmouth Lions Club
Cape Cod Paws of Comfort Lions Club
Chatham-Nauset Lions Club
Dennis-Harwich Lions Club
Falmouth Lions Club
Provincetown Lions Club
Sandwich-Bourne Lions Club

Zone Meeting
We had a Zone Twinning/Meeting, generously hosted by the Provincetown Lions Club, attended by 50 members from six of the seven Clubs in Zone 1.  A great time was had by everyone, especially the Zone Chair who was fined for turning his back on the Club President when addressing the crowd.

Service Projects Preformed By Clubs
Barnstable-Yarmouth Lions Club
The Club provided a Vitrectomy Chair on loan to four individuals.
The Club collected over 2,500 pairs of eyeglasses and delivered them unwashed to the District.
The Club collected, washed, and sorted 1,200 pairs of eyeglasses and delivered them to the District.  
The Club collected 75 hearing aids and delivered them to the District.
The Club did eye screening at an elementary school in Yarmouth.
The Club arranged for two individuals to receive free eyeglasses from LensCrafters.

Cape Cod Paws of Comfort Lions Club
The Club participated in eye screening at the Mashpee elementary school on two days.

Chatham-Nauset Lions Club
No service projects reported

Dennis-Harwich Lions Club
Vision - Eye Screening - The DH Lions did eye screening in local schools and collected eye glasses and hearing aids.
Vitrectomy Chair - The DH Lions loaned the Vitrectomy chair to individuals in need.
Hunger - Food Pantry- The DH Lions donated funds to the family pantry and to the backpack programs in the schools. 
Environment – DH Lions participated in the District Electronic Recycling event. 
Operation Shoe Box – The DH Lions participated in Operation Shoe Box.

Falmouth Lions Club	
Eyeglasses collected and given to District. 

Provincetown Lions Club
The Provincetown Lions Club have been busy with their various projects and community involvement.  They very generously hosted a Zone Twinning/Meeting.

Sandwich-Bourne Lions Club
Vision Screening – The Club screened 140 Pre-K and Kindergarteners in the Forestdale School District in September, 2021.

Eye Exam and Eyeglasses – The Club arranged an eye exam and free glasses from LensCrafters for a student identified in the Vision Screening.

The Club participated in the Scusset Beach Walk.

The Club was involved in the District's "Coats for Kids" program, collecting approx. 350 coats.  They were taken to Anton's for cleaning and distribution.



Membership – Net Minus 2
Barnstable-Yarmouth Lions Club - Net Zero
Cape Cod Paws of Comfort Lions Club - Net Plus One
Chatham-Nauset Lions Club - Net Zero
Dennis-Harwich Lions Club - Net Minus 2
Falmouth Lions Club - Net Zero
Provincetown Lions Club - Net Minus 1
Sandwich-Bourne Lions Club - Net Zero

Participation in Peace Poster or Youth Speech Contest
Barnstable-Yarmouth Lions Club - Youth Speech Contest
Cape Cod Paws of Comfort Lions Club - Neither
Chatham-Nauset Lions Club - Neither
Dennis-Harwich Lions Club - Youth Speech Contest
Falmouth Lions Club - Neither
Provincetown Lions Club - Neither
Sandwich-Bourne Lions Club - Neither

Clubs with Active Leo Clubs
Barnstable-Yarmouth Lions Club
Dennis-Yarmouth Regional High School LEO Club
The Club participated in eyeglass washing, is currently engaged in the collection of plastic to be made into a park bench and is participating in the District’s Socks Collection effort.

Barnstable High School LEO Club
No service projects reported.

Cape Cod Paws of Comfort Lions Club
No Active Club

Chatham-Nauset Lions Club
No Active Club

Dennis-Harwich Lions Club
No Active Club
Falmouth Lions Club
No Active Club
Provincetown Lions Club
No Active Club
Sandwich-Bourne Lions Club
No Active Club

All Clubs’ LCI & District Dues 1st Half Fully-Paid 

Respectfully submitted,
Lion Matthew Rueter, Chair, Zone 1
Zone 2 No report at this time

Zone 3 No report at this time

Zone 4 No report at this time

Zone 5
Bridgewater Community
· Meetings - 1st Wed/3rd Mon, Location TBD
· Dues - current
· Membership - 17 (-1) - two prospective, would like to restart Leos club
· Mid-winter attendance – Middleton family and S Audette attending and a few others may attend
· No Christmas party
· Fundraisers – chicken dinner Lions event Planned (50-60 members) along with several smaller events
· Service projects – working on new school contact for peace poster, working to coordinate with several local pre-schools for vision screenings (new event) using district’s eye screening equipment (coordinate with eye mobile committee) – limited to pre-school due to new state regulations – can’t conduct in elementary – CORI checks required. Planning another eRecycling event in Spring.
· LCICon Boston rep – Joyce Middleton
· Club visit – Feb 6, Raynham Hall, 6pm
· Note - 15th anniversary – 2023 – planning a club and district event (Apr or May)
Bridgewater  
· Meetings - 2nd/4th Wednesdays, Polish club
· Dues - current
· Membership - 62 (+3/-1) – recently added 2 new members – inductions pending
· Mid-winter attendance – B Dillon
· No Christmas party
· Fundraisers – rocking horse fundraiser raffle and feed-the-hungry food pantry fundraiser. Planned – St Vince de Paul food pantry fundraiser dance (largest event).
· Service Projects – installed 30 ramps this year with donated supplies - club donates labor – parts are recycled. Supported town common holiday decorating.
· LCICon rep – B Dillon  
· Club visit – Jan 25 – Vets Hall, 7pm
Bridgewater Academy 
· Meetings - 4th Tuesdays, Location TBD
· Dues - current
· Membership - 27 (+3/-3) – one interested – club actively encouraging person to join
· Mid-winter attendance – S Bealieu 
· Club held a members and spouses Christmas party
· Fundraisers – Halloween witch hat raffle. Planned - craft show/flea market (need new venue or change to outdoor flea market format).
· Service projects – monthly food pantry support – collecting food items
· LCICon Boston rep – TBD 
· Club visit – Feb 21, 6.30pm – Good Days, Rte 106

Middleboro 
· Meetings - 1st Thursdays, Oak Point
· Dues – 90+ days overdue
· Membership – 15 (0) – one interested – club actively encouraging person to join
· Mid-Winter attendance – C Cowley attending, and several others may attend
· Club held a members and spouses Christmas party
· Fundraisers – classic car show at Oak Point held in September, Spring musical planned
· LCICon Boston rep – TBD – name to be provided shortly
· Club visit – Mar 2, 6.30pm
· Note: club activity reports and overdue dues resulting from personnel and training issues which were recently resolved. 

Lakeville
· Meetings – 2nd/4th Thursdays, clubhouse
· Dues – current
· Membership – 44 (+1/-2) - one interested – club actively encouraging person to join
· Mid-Winter attendance – C Plonka and P Meleedy attending
· Club held a members and spouses Christmas party
· Fundraisers – Fall Family Festival. Planned – Spring clam boil.
· Service Projects – COA Car Show, Elliot Farm Harvest Festival, Traffic Islands maintenance, COA Craft Show, Tree Lighting
· LCICon Boston rep – Alanna Thompson

Zone 6
Easton Lions - 165 members, gained 12 and lost 18 
They held their Annual Golf Tournament and Great Golf Ball Drop Fundraisers this year. Their Thrift Store continues to be open and successful in Easton. 
They also held their Annual Holiday Festival with largest Holiday Parade in their history! The day also consisted of the Reindog Parade, s'mores, fire pits, music and much more! This is an awesome event that the entire community enjoys and looks forward to each year. 
Norton Lions - 20 members, gained 0 and lost 3 
Volunteered time to assist the local Norton VFW with two events - their 75th Anniversary Celebration and their Haunted Halloween event which consisted of a haunted house and haunted hayride. They also participated in the annual Norton Halloween Parade along with Norton Community Lions by creating a float with the theme "101 Dalmatians".  

Norton Community - 28 members, gained 3 and lost 0 
Volunteered time to assist at the local Norton VFW 75th Anniversary Celebration. Also volunteered at the Norton VFW Haunted Halloween event which consisted of a haunted house and haunted hayride. They also participated in the annual Norton Halloween Parade along with Norton Lions by creating a float with the theme "101 Dalmatians".  
They continue to maintain a small park in Norton by caring for a garden on the property. 
They have collected and cleaned approximately 275 pairs of eyeglasses so far this year. 
As part of their November meeting, they held a Thanksgiving Food Drive to support town members in need. 
NCL participated in the Peace Poster Competition as well. 
Finally, they held their annual Memorial Lights and Santa Letters Fundraisers in November and December. 

Raynham - 48 members, gained 2 and lost 0 
Hosted their Annual Community Day in the Fall and had the Lions Eyemobile on site. 
Held annual Robert McCabe Memorial Golf Tournament fundraiser in October. 
Hosted Craft Fair in October. 
Hosted annual Seniors Thanksgiving dinner with table decorations provided by the local Girl Scouts. 
Annual Sportsman's dinners are planned for January and March, 2023 


Zone 7
Clubs in this Zone: 
Attleboro/South Attleboro, South Attleboro Village, Southeastern MA Paws of Comfort, Rehoboth Anawan, Greater Attleboro Leo’s

ATTLEBORO/SOUTH ATTLEBORO
This club has 54 members. 
Since the beginning of the Lion year 2022-2023 they have held several fundraisers. In September they held their annual Golf Tournament and participated in the MLERF Journey for Sight walk on the canal. October, they did their annual Pennies for Sight event to raise money for MLERF as well as sold lawn signs to raise money for their annual Attleboro’s Have Heart fundraiser that raises money for Attleboro area food pantry’s. November, they held a successful Clam Boil. Sold Carnations to raise funds for MLERF. December, they held meat raffles every Saturday at the local American Legion.
Service Projects
 
Since the beginning of the Lion year, they have picked up food from Stop and Shop in Mansfield and delivered it to 8 food pantry’s in the Attleboro area. An ongoing project of building ramps for disabled individuals in need continues. Eyeglass washing was also a service project this club participated in.
July – October they had a table at the Attleboro Farmers Market to inform the public of what they do and what Lion’s is about. 
Donations were made to MLERF, Pennies for sight, The Eyemobile and hearing foundation, Carroll Center, Perkins School, and to a local child who needed specialized contacts for an ongoing vision issue.

South Attleboro Village
This club has 55 members
SAVL has held Fundraisers and has supported their community in many different ways since the beginning of this Lion year. They include their annual Luck of The Draw Auction (formerly known as The Chopstick Auction). Several of their members supported the district at the annual Scusset Beach Walk to raise funds for MLERF.  Because of their support for this event, they won the ice cream social contest. Their dedicated members once again showed their Love for serving the community by donating hand and foot warmers to homeless veterans. Participating in Operation Shoebox Box by packing and helping with the distribution of the boxes to Hyannis Veterans Association who supports Veterans in 8 communities in the Cape Cod area. They held a sock drive and collected 1,125 pairs of socks for adults and children which were distributed to the homeless, a Veterans shelter, Head Start, several churches with food banks and those in need. They once again this year supported local children by participating in Attleboro’s Christmas is For Kid’s and buying gifts for Children in need that without their clubs generosity would not have gifts under the tree. 




Greater Attleboro Leo’s 
The Leo’s are 32 members strong
The Leo’s along with the advisors from SAVL and Attleboro/South Attleboro Lion’s Clubs started their Lion's year in September by participating in the Attleboro Farmers Market. October had them assisting the SAVL with Halloween parties in schools city wide. November brought even more service activities for them including a candy take back which had them gathering 143 pounds of leftover Halloween candy donated by community members. The candy was then put into 391 pouches to benefit Veterans Day activities such as Veterans breakfasts and Luncheons, operation shoe box and Thanksgiving lunch at the Attleboro Senior Center. Items purchased by the Leo’s allowed them to make 15 centerpieces for the Senior Center Thanksgiving lunch where they helped serve 180 guests. Items were collected and sorted from the Attleboro High School food drive by the Leo’s and then donated to a local church’s food pantry. Leo’s members shopped for supplies for 5 food baskets for needy Attleboro High School families. Sundaes with Santa is an annual event to raise funds for Pediatric brain tumors. The Leo’s helped to serve Ice cream sundaes to a large crowd. December once again had the members and their advisors serving a Holiday lunch to 180 guests at the Senior Center. The “Christmas is Kids” program benefited from their service as well when they filled and delivered 75 red stockings with toys, gloves, hats and Holiday cheer for children in need in the Attleboro area.

Southeastern MA Paws of Comfort
This club has 32 members including myself
We have been very busy since the end of last year. We ended our last Lion year when we were asked to attend the graduation of the Attleboro Academy students that some of our members and their canine Lion’s had worked with last year. Our dogs even wore graduation caps to show their support. July began our year with participating in the Foxboro Founders Day parade and we were asked to attend an event at Westover Air Force base for their family day. We also had a table at the Attleboro Farmers Market where the community got to meet some of Our dog’s and their humans and learn more about what we do. Our biggest accomplishment in July was getting into Sturdy Memorial Hospital with our canine Partners. 1st VDG Debbie Horner has been advocating for our club since the club was born with the hospitals nurse coordinator and volunteer coordinator to get us in to lift the spirits of both patients and staff alike. Several of our members finished the training requirements put forth by Sturdy and our long-awaited approval was given just before the nurse coordinator 1st VDG Debbie was working with was transferred to another Hospital. Thankfully she was able to be there at our first visit. We now visit the hospital twice a month with our canine companions. The dogs even have their own volunteer badges from Sturdy. August, we held our first Fundraiser of the year with a community yard sale. we were invited to Norton Lion’s to visit and speak about our club during a twinning with Norton Community Lion’s. School supplies were collected with the help of 3 area businesses. September was a busy month for fundraising. We held 2 very successful fundraising events our annual Mum’s sale and our first annual PUPUPkin festival. School supplies collected in August were distributed to schools in North Attleboro and Attleboro schools. Some of our members and their canine companions participated in the Scusset Beach Walk-along. October, We had Elvis and Neil Diamond entertaining us by holding a fundraiser with “The Legends” an impersonation group and they were FANTASTIC. Some of our members traveled to the Marlborough Lion’s club where we were asked to speak about what our club does. November our members collected items for operation Shoe Box.

December, our members, along with members of other clubs in our district sorted, packed, mailed, and distributed Operation Shoe Box items. Thank you to all who participated. We collected over 200 pairs of socks and donated them to Christmas is For Kid’s to be distributed to needy children in the Attleboro area. Several club members participated in Attleboro’s Santa parade.
Community Service
Our community service with our canine Lion’s does not end there. We have a total of four assisted living and nursing homes as well as Brockton VA Hospital we visit besides Sturdy Hospital. Visits were made to senior centers in Attleboro, Seekonk, and Foxboro. Our club members and their canine Lion’s partners visited first responders at the Foxboro Fire department and were invited to Seekonk Fire department’s open house. We visited Wellesley College during their finals, and we visit Attleboro High School on a monthly basis. The total number of visits so far this year is 22 and counting. We have between 2 and 3 visits scheduled each month. Unfortunately our teams have had to support our community during tragedy as well. Three North Attleboro students were killed in a traffic accident and we supported their families and the community as a whole. Our club is in need of more teams to fulfill the demand in Our own community and beyond. Our ultimate goal is to place a team in each of our clubs in the District and perhaps clubs in other districts in the state.

Rehoboth Anawan
This club has 31 members
This club has held several Fundraisers this year August they had a Food Truck October A Brown Bag Auction that was very successful as well as a pasta dinner. November The club hosted a bake sale. December The club made blankets for a local nursing home. Unfortunately, they were unable to deliver them due to the Nursing home being shut down to visitors due to COVID. The blankets will be delivered soon. 

The club also holds a breakfast the second Sunday of each month at the VFW in Rehoboth.

Zone Chair Message
I want to thank all my clubs for everything they do for their community and for the district. It has been a pleasure serving as your Zone Chair.

Best Regards Zone Chair,
Lori Porteleki
Southeastern MA Paws of Comfort

Zone 8
Please be advised that Zone 8 is alive and well, I have met with the four clubs that make up zone 8 being Dighton, Fall River (Carousel), Rehoboth, and Seekonk Lion Clubs. All these clubs are in Lions together but yet uniquely different. All four clubs have received info as it is available, I have passed on the directories, and years of service pins as those become available.  Dues have been reminded to the clubs. And as always remain available to assist in any way we can.

Serving With You,
Tom Ferry

Zone 9
Dartmouth:                   Under Construction

Fall River Inc.:
1. Membership  July 2022 = 31   December = 26 (5 Members dropped for nonpayment of Dues)
2. Payments to International (All invoices paid)
3. Activities Reports (None entered)
4. Summary: Was able to visit this Club one time. They have completed fund raisers and community service projects.

Freetown:
1. Membership  July 2022 = 22  December = 20 (2 Members dropped for nonpayment of Dues)
2. Payments to International (All invoices paid)
3. Activities Reports (One entered)
4. Summary: Was able to visit this Club one time.

Somerset:
1. Membership  July 2022 = 72   December = 74 (2 Members added)
2. Payments to International (All invoices paid)
3. Activities Reports (47 Service activities entered People served = 5,761 Funds Donated to date $5,350)
4. Summary: Have not been able to visit this Club yet.

Westport:
1. Membership  July 2022 = 23   December = 23
2. Payments to International (All invoices paid)
3. Activities Reports (23 Service activities entered People served = 425 Funds Donated to date $1,500)
4. Summary: Have not been able to visit this Club yet.

Because of some health issues myself have not been able to visit many Clubs yet. 

Hopefully more time in the New Year
Bill Winters, Zone 9 Chairperson

Zone 10 No report at this time
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Wished DG Bob Coluci and his Cabinet
A great Mid Winter Conference 
And thanks him for a great 1st half of the year!

Massachusetts Lions Club
District 33S Zone 10
By William Kligel
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Acushnet (12129)				Charter Date 02/12/1957		Club Specialty
July 2022 - June 2023 Club President			meeting location 1			cause-specific vision
Mr. Robert Perry					Danny’s Seafood
Rochester, Ma 02770-1307				574 North Front St.
E-Mail Frisk1rip@yahoo.com 			New Bedford, Ma. 02745
Next meeting January 24th				2nd&4th Tuesday @ 19:00

Membership	Appendix page
Officers 		Appendix page 1

[bookmark: _Hlk124447680]Personal observations – Dinner meeting-I arrived early at Danny’s Seafood, and I discussed orders for sale of convention shirts, LCIF donations, training, membership, our Boston International conventions, District meetings and the Governors’ message. This an all-male club that allows women at events and twinning’s. The new president Bob Perry has shown interest at going coed. Yet there is some old diehards that want the good old boys.
[bookmark: _Hlk124455412]  I was well received and found this club well attended with 30%. Every topic had questions. I was unsure if I was being pacified to get to the end. The club did show  anything I asked with nothing to hide. A pleasant surprise. Their last secretary was untrained and when told what he was behind on, did catch up and handed off the next year as current.
__________________________________________________________________________________________



Fairhaven (12143)				Charter Date 10/24/1944		Club Specialty
July 2022 - June 2023	Club President			Meeting location			None 
Mr. William Moniz Jr.				C.O.A. / Counsel on Aging
Fairhaven, Ma. 02719					229 Huttleston Ave. 
E-Mail	  lc1914@aol.com				Fairhaven, Ma 02719
Next meeting January 25th				2nd&4th Wednesday @ 18:00

[bookmark: _Hlk124449447][bookmark: _Hlk124448874]Membership	Appendix page
Officers 		Appendix page 2

[bookmark: _Hlk124449611]Personal observations – I arrived as usual as this is my home club.   I was well received and found this club well attended with 30%. The standard agenda of 5-point opening, guests if any (my announcements) secretary, treasurer reports, correspondence, old business, new business, club meeting raffle, and close.
[bookmark: _Hlk124454894]   I discussed orders for sale of convention shirts, LCIF donations, training, membership, our Boston International conventions, District meetings and the Governors’ message.
   I had bought extra shirts to sell and sold 2 to members. (I am out so waiting for new batch) LCIF donations were discussed as old business stating what the club would give and be submitted in a week. It still does not show up. The Boston convention had a lot of questions and our liaison discussed what has transpired. Training is a subject matter that has new members asking how and older members stating we are doing fine as is. District meetings have had me, and some of the Moniz family attending.
   The bank is a concern I have, for even when I was president, I was never allowed to be a signer. Now all officers are Moniz family except for 1st vice Claudette Costa. Her attendance is very spotty and self-interest at attendance.  
   The club treat each other as one big family and everyone gets concerned if we are doing too much. I see most look at what we did in the past and seeking to slow down. The other concern is being a Moniz family majority what happens as Bill Moniz now 77 gets older? Will we lose all his family when he retires from Lions? As in most clubs no one wants to step up to be an officer.
   I agree that when we are on a roll it gets time consuming, but  not doing anything from November to April is a bad idea.

[bookmark: _Hlk124455850][bookmark: _Hlk124449518]__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mattapoisett (12156)				Charter Date 06/23/1953
July 2022 – June 2023 Club President		Pythagorean Lodge
Mrs. Kimberly A. Ray				13 Spring st  				
Mattapoisett, Ma 02739				Marion, Ma 02738
E-Mail 1SUNRISE1SUNSET@GMAIL.COM 	2nd & 4th Wednesday
    							1st meeting January 11th @ 19:00
							
Membership	Appendix page		American Legion Hall		
Officers 		Appendix page		3 Depot St.		
							Mattapoisett, Ma. 02739
							2nd meeting @ 19:00

Personal observations –Dinner meeting- I arrived early at Rustico in Mattapoisett early. The meeting was on the back porch tented area of the restaurant and waited for club members to arrive. The area had a window bar and small sitting area also. I asked if I was in the right place and was hit upon by a gay man and his sister. Sorry I refused the offer but, gave them a membership pamphlet.
   As members arrived, (about 22 out of total members), I socialized and asked general questions of the club. The age demographics was all over 50 years of age. One member has plus seventy years as a Lion member with almost perfect attendance. WOW. I learned that Kimberly and Timothy Ray met at Lion’s club and ended up married. I even learned that my old stockbroker is in attendance.
   The standard 5-point opening was used, and I was introduced. I noticed that Robert rules of order was not used. I was told almost all business is done before the club meeting with the board of directors and voted on. The meeting is used to inform the regular member of what transpired. Projects and concerns were openly discussed. The main concern was the upcoming fund raising for the fire that destroyed the Mattapoisett boat yard. The upcoming week was the date of the event again at Rustico. The Fairhaven club even donated to their fund raiser.
   The question of a District grant was brought up. I told the club grant money had to be requested through channels and approved. I would investigate it on their behalf. I sent an e-mail that night and brought it up at the next District meeting.
[bookmark: _Hlk124452769]  When I spoke of orders for sale of convention shirts, LCIF donations, training, membership, our Boston International conventions, District meetings and the Governors’ message all fell on deaf ears or was answer with, “we handle that internally”.
   I found that any mention of money was met with dead silence. Yet I did attend their fund raiser and was quite pleased the way it was presented and all that helped out.
   In closing I found that all members were friendly and polite. Their focus as Lions was local first with support towards LCIF with yearly donations. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________
 

New Bedford (12160)			Charter date 12/18/1934
[bookmark: _Hlk124449199]July 2022 – June 2023 Club President		2nd Tuesday @ 18:00
Mr. Roland N. Grenier Jr.				Call for info 508-951-4609
New Bedford, Ma 02745-4222
E-Mail rolandg2@yahoo.com
Next meeting February 14th 

[bookmark: _Hlk124459510]Membership	Appendix page
Officers 		Appendix page - none given due to low membership at 14 with only half showing up.

[bookmark: _Hlk124459558]Personal observations- The club is in trouble with membership and a non-consistent meeting place. I have not visited yet due to my own covid now negative. The club is still active with events and a strong helm.

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Rochester (12169)				Charter date 04/14/1966
July 2022 - June 2023					Matt’s Blackboard
Mrs. Susan J.F. Stiller					565 Rounseville Rd.
Lakeville, Ma. 02747					Rochester, Ma. 
E-Mail  suess4@verizon.net				3rd Wednesday @ 18:00
Next meeting January 18th 

Membership	Appendix page
Officers 		Appendix page –

Personal observations- The meeting time of 4pm is a conflict in my schedule so I talked at the district meeting. Future plans to hopefully hold a  recruiting event.  


[image: ]


REGIONAL CHAIRPERSON’S REPORTS
Region I No report at this time

Region II - (Zones 5, 6, 7)
· Zone 5 Chris has been in contact with his clubs.  His one club that needed attention, all matters have been resolved, reorganized, including dues to District.
· Zone 6 Rebecca has been in contact with her clubs and setting up meetings
· Zone 7 Lori reported she has contacted her clubs and in process of setting meeting dates
· All chairmen have notified their clubs of dues status and of the clubs reporting to MyLion.  

I inducted 2 new members.  I handed out informational sheets and stated I am available to attend any meeting if they need assistance.  I have been in contact with several clubs to ask if I can be of assistance and have assisted in projects

Respectfully submitted,
Regional Chairman Zone 5-6-7
Edward Olney

Region III - (Zones 8,9,10)

The Zone Chairs have been doing a great job keeping in touch with their clubs.  
For the past 6 months the clubs have been working very hard on various 
Fundraisers such as Beer Tasting, Silent Auctions, Cow Chip Festivals, Visits with Santa, Tree Lightings, Pancake Breakfasts and many more.  Also, the clubs are doing many service projects such as collecting food for local food pantries, serving Thanksgiving dinners to area senior citizens, and providing gift cards to local veteran agencies, following DG Bobs theme “Compassion
Thru Service” 

It’s been a great 6 months and I know the next 6 months will be even better!
Zone Chairs keep up the good work, keep in touch with your clubs and let 
me know if I can help in any way.

Thank you for all you do!

Respectfully submitted,
PCST Jane Puccio
Region Chair
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Mattapois Lions Club

presents

2023 Harbor Days

Shipyard Park, VNattapaisett
Buly 15 & 16, 2023

Save the dates!
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FALL RIVER CAROUSEL LIONS CLUB

BEST WISHES TO
DISTRICT GOVERNOR DEB
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Statistics Updated 1/12/2023 6:02 PM

This Month This Year

Opening Balance 179 183
Added Members 3 9
Dropped Members 1 "
Closing Balance 181 181

2 -2

Net Gain/Loss

Worldwide 1,375,874
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Extends best wishes for a great District 33-S Mid-Winter to:

o e St DG Bob Coluci
1VDG Deb Horner
; 2VDG Michael Middleton
K 9% CS Nancy Sullivan
W CT Deb Howland

And to all our fellow Lions, Leos & Guests
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